Summary of NGAO EC 1/11/07 telecon

Attended by Dekany, Gavel, Max, Wizinowich

Next telecon: Wed., Jan. 17 at 12 pm HST / 2 pm PST.

Last telecon was on Dec. 15.

Action items in italics.

1. Management

· Contracts status.  In place. Currently able to charge at UCSC & within 1-day of charge number at COO.

· Project Report & SSC presentation.  Peter shared drafts with EC.  EC members committed to the following:

· Claire to provide science requirements input, Rich performance budget input & Don trade study input.

· All to provide project tracking input.  Peter to send updated excel tracking sheet by cob 1/12 to use for this input.

· Don & Rich to provide budget input.

· Input to be provided by cob Jan. 16. Claire to provide by cob Jan. 17.

· Management Dates:

· 1/17  EC to review meeting 4 agenda based on readiness.

· 1/18 cob  NGAO meeting 4 materials all posted.

· 1/18 cob  NGAO management report sent to Directors.

· 1/22 NGAO meeting 4.

· 1/24 SSC meeting presentation.

2. Work scope planning sheets

· Peter to update work package spreadsheet to show 3 categories of planning sheets: templates (those produced by Merlita), draftX (those ready for review; X is version number) and approved.  All should post their drafts with these titles.

· The following planning sheets have been approved:

· 3.1.1.11 Observing Efficiency Budget

· 3.1.1.12 Observing Uptime Budget

· 3.1.2.1.1 MOAO/MCAO TS

· 3.1.2.2.13 Stand-alone vs co-mounted T/T TS

· 3.1.2.3.3 LGS Asterism TS

· The following planning sheets need review & were discussed: 

· 2.2 Observatory Requirements (needs DLM input)

· 3.1.1.1.2 Telescope Dynamic Wavefront Errors.  Also need an analytical calculation or simple model as a sanity check on the simulation results.  EC ready for Peter to approve.

· 3.1.1.1.3 Telescope Static Wavefront Errors.  Same comment as for the above item.

· 3.1.1.2.1 Tomography code agreement.  EC ready for Peter to approve once Don incoporates Peter's earlier comments.

· 3.1.1.5/6 Wavefront & Encircled Energy performance budgets.  Rev 2 posted.  Peter to do a quick review & approve.

· 3.1.2.2.5 Rayleigh rejection TS.  Rich to check on status with Viswa.  Peter to check revision & approve.

· 3.1.2.2.6 LGS WFS Type TS.  Don has some input that he should send Viswa on this & the next item.  Ok for Peter to approve both.

· 3.1.2.2.7 LGS WFS Number of Subapertures TS.

· 3.1.2.2.9 Low Order WFS Architecture TS.  Don & Claire to review by cob 1/11.

· 3.1.2.2.10 Number & Type of Low Order WFS TS. Don & Claire to review by cob 1/11.
· Other.  There is a desire to get a planning sheet for the System Architecture WBS (3.1.3) on the early Feb. timeframe even though this item doesn't start until the end of Feb.  Rich has agreed to do.

3. Other

· Peter to invite Sean to next meeting to discuss Instrument status.
· The wavefront and encircled energy IPT has recommended changing the atmospheric model in use from the proposal version to that used by Ralf in KAON 429 (based on high altitude TMT site monitoring data).  This would change the average r0 from 18 to 16 cm.  Peter was concerned that this wasn't consistent with the average measured seeing at Keck of between 0.5 and 0.55 arcsec.  Peter to discuss with Ralf.

· What science cases should be used for performance modeling?  We agreed that we should continue to use the cases in the proposal until Claire can provide a written recommendation.  The one exception is that people should start using the Extended Growth Strip (EGS) instead of the GOODS-North field.

The following items were on the agenda but were not discussed:

4. See management topics from Meeting 3 action items: http://www.oir.caltech.edu/twiki_oir/pub/Keck/NGAO/061213_Remote_NGAO_Meeting_3/Meeting_3_Action_Items_Status.doc & decide when we will address these.  None of these were addressed at 12/15 telecon.

5. Status of Previous Action Items (none of these were discussed at 12/15 telecon):

· Rich to discuss Brian & Bruce with Don.  Discussion held at 12/5 telecon.  No problem funding Bruce through UCSC.  GPI is highest priority for both.  Don has previously spoken to Brian about his availability.   Don to speak to Brian again, and Don and Claire to speak to Brian’s LLNL supervisors (Scot & Bruce) to get a higher priority for NGAO.  Need to consider redistributing some of Brian’s work to others if necessary.  Don spoke to Brian and Dave Palmer and Brian's availability issues have been cleared up. Rich still thinks that there is an issue for funding Bruce from discussions with Bruce.  Don needs to clear up.

· Student support process.  Claire.  Not ready for discussion at 12/5 telecon.  Needs discussion & resolution.

· Claire to review science requirement dates and to make suggested changes consistent with performance budget needs.  Not done; plan to do by 12/12.

· Claire plans to complete the first rev of the science requirements summary by 12/1.  Minor progress.  Don offered UCSC secretarial support again.  New estimate to be complete by 12/19.

· Don also to post Lick sodium return results.

· Rich to post team meeting 5 agenda by 1/5.

